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Seasonal Singing 19th December 6pm 
Starting at the base of the Cat Creep 

 

Come along to the start in Round Hill Crescent at 
6pm.  Bring children, lanterns and your voices.  We 
will be walking the route shown on the right, 
stopping to sing at convenient street lights. We 
also need people to ring doorbells and collect 
donations for NOMINATED CAUSE in our 
decorated buckets. 
 

Song sheets will be provided.  Dress warm, the 
whole thing will last about 90 minutes, and will 
finish in Princes Road where warm mulled wine 
(and a non-alcoholic option) plus mince pies will 
be available 

 

 

Do you enjoy living in Round Hill? 
Get a Round Hill window sticker 

 

Tell the world you enjoy being here in Round Hill by putting 
one of these stickers in a front window.  They are 3.5 inches 
(9cm) diameter.  Peel it off the backing sheet and smooth it 
onto the inside of a clean window visible from the street. 
 

Blue, purple, green, yellow and red are available, but some 
are in short supply.  Just contact one of the committee who 
listed on the back page to help build a better sense of 
community.  Speaking of community building, if you are a 
Facebook user please make use of the Round Hill Community 
Noticeboard. 
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Sat 1st 53 Prince's Road 

Sat 1st 14 Mayo Road 

Sun 2nd 47 Richmond Road 

Mon 3rd 19 Crescent Road 

Tue 4th 32 Richmond Road 

Wed 5th 59 Prince's Road 

Thu 6th 6 Roundhill Road 

Fri 7th 22 Prince's Road 

Sat 8th 8 D'Aubigny Road 

Sun 9th 52 Richmond Road 

Mon 10th 60 Prince's Road 

Tue 11th 58 Richmond Road 

Wed 12th 36 Richmond Road 

Thu 13th 3 Ashdown Road 

Fri 14th 62 Richmond Road 

Sat 15th 112 Richmond Road 

Sun 16th 10 Ashdown Road 

Mon 17th 55 Prince's Road 

Tue 18th 38 Prince's Road 

Wed 19th 15 D'Aubigny Road 

Thu 20th 11 Ashdown Road 

Fri 21st 84 Richmond Road 

Sat 22nd 65 Prince's Road 
Sun 23rd 69 Roundhill Crescent 
Mon 24th 66 Richmond Road 

 

 
 

Interior & exterior storage 
solutions designed and built to fit 

your space 
 

Book cases, desks, shelving, wardrobes & cabinets 
Under stairs storage, alcoves & boxing- in 

Raised beds, planters & window boxes 
Garden sheds, fences, benches and archways 

Children’s play houses/castles etc 
 

Contact Nigel 

07791 341594 
 

Fully Insured—CRB Checked—FREE Quotes 

Sash Window Restorations 
 

We are a small team of friendly local craftsmen specializing in 
the repair and restoration of traditional wooden sash windows 
across Brighton and Hove.  Between us we have over 35 years 
knowledge and experience in the sash window industry and 
take great pride in the quality of our work. 
 

Sash Window Services 
We provide a full range of services from restoration and repair 
of your existing sash windows to installing brand new 
replacement sash windows made to replicate the style and 
design of the original windows. 
 

 Restore existing sash windows to look and work like 
new 

 Draught-proof your sash windows to make your 
windows warmer 

 Repair existing sash windows, rather than replacing 
windows 

 Upgrade with replacement sash windows, designed to 
look like the original windows 

 

If you would like some advice about your sash 

windows, or if you would like to arrange a free 

quotation, please feel free to contact us on the 

following. 
 

Telephone:  01273 796260 
 

Email:  info@sashwindowrestorations.co.uk 
 

visit us at www.sashwindowrestorations.co.uk 

 
 

Advent Windows as at 15th November 
Check Facebook for later additions 

 

On the left are the addresses and dates they will unveil their 
windows (if they can wait that long!).  Below the map shows 
roughly where they are, with their dates.  All this co-ordination and 
mapping thanks to Miriam Stephens. 
AND visit Belton Road to see their own window displays. 
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Nearest Student Housing? 
Coming to Planning soon 

 
Over 18 months ago people living near the bottom of 
Richmond Road were informed of a new plan for 87 student 
room on the old garage site behind Hollingdean Terrace, 
near Sainsbury’s and Richmond House.  The scheme is back 
after a year of quiet, with some alterations. Now with a 
maximum of five storeys, it fills the triangular site in a series 
of stepped rises, but still takes away much of our view out to 
the hills. 
 

The developers all emphasise that purpose built student 
housing reduces demand for HMOs in the town, but with 
rents approaching £1000 per month they do not seem to be 
targeting the same students as those sharing houses 
amongst us now.  Evidence suggests that it is richer foreign 
students who seek out these purpose built and fully 
managed properties. 
 

 
 
The photograph above tries to indicate the loss of long view 
the proposed development will cause.  The highest part is 
about the same as the highest part of Diamond Court, the 
lowest part of which can be seen through the trees on the 
left of the picture.  Students will come and go through a gate 
in the middle of Hollingdean Terrace, so unless they are 
noisy, they should have little direct impact on Round Hill. 
 

Apparently new students to the block will have signed an 
agreement promising not to bring a vehicle into Brighton 
whilst they live there.  Certainly there is only room for one 
car, and that is for a disabled driver.  The block will be 
staffed from about 9am to 5.30pm or 6pm at an office 
beside the gated entrance.  Outside this time responsibility 
for keeping order rests with senior student residents who 
receive cheaper rent for undertaking the duty.  The 
developers say the system works, but personal experience in 
at least one local family suggests it is not ideal. But this case 
was with all-British students, who can be a bit wilder – well I 
was. 

Rob Stephenson 
 
 
 
 

Round Hill Annual Meeting 
17th October at Richmond House 

 

Pavilions kindly hosted the meeting which was 
attended by twenty residents plus eight committee 
members.   
 

Helene, the Manager of Pavilions, outlined the support 
work for their drug and alcohol recovery programmes.  
Over 1600 people receive treatment at three locations 
across the city, and about 60 leave with good outcomes 
each month. 
 

Barbara (Treasurer) told us that we raised £689 and 
spent £1100 in the year, the imbalance being 
accounted for by expensive colour in one Reporter and 
raised printing costs.  The Veolia Environment Fund was 
suggested as a new source of funding. 
 

We discussed neighbourhood safety; with most saying 
they feel safe here at any time.  Outward signs of a real 
community may help – get a Love Round Hill window 
sticker, see front page.  The Facebook Community 
Noticeboard has also helped people be alert to issues. 
 

Two people left the committee; we thank Ted Power 
and Ray Knight for their valuable input, and welcome 
Andrew Partington and Jamie Aitchison to the 
committee – details on back page. 
 

The smells from Veolia’s Waste Transfer Station, 
electric car charging points, street trees and next year’s 
social calendar were all discussed before the meeting 
ended at 9pm. 
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Shakti Stores 
Your local Premier retailer 

 

Open 7am-10pm daily 
 

Your local convenience store and newsagent 
 
 

Fresh organic bread and milk daily, large 
vegetarian and organic range, frozen food 

 
OFF LICENCE – great selection of good quality 

wines 
 

Celebrating 35 years on Round Hill 
 

102 Ditchling Road 
Established December 1983 

Last big Elm on Upper Lewes Road felled 
But can we plant-up the hollow stump? 

 

 

 
 

There it is – gone.  About 110 years in the making, now 
just a hollow stump remains.  The stump will be with us 
for some time.  If the Council removes it then Highways 
will be required to make good the pavement and road 
surfaces and reposition the kerbstones.  This costs serious 
money, money the local authority needs to keep for more 
important services in these days (years) of austerity policy.  
There are two more hollow stumps and one solid stump 
along the road.  A hollow stump is very much like a planter 
– now there’s an idea. 
 

There may be opportunities to plant more trees.  But tree 
planting does receive mixed responses.  Before we press 
for more trees it would be good to know who favours 
more, and who is against the idea, especially outside their 
house. 

RHS Committee meeting with 
CityClean Head 

 

A meeting is planned for Wednesday 12th 
December at which we will raise any and 
all regular, frequent problems which 
people report to us direct with the new 
Head of CityClean, Rachel Chasseaud.  The 
principal areas of concern are recycling 
and refuse collection, so if there is 
something that goes wrong where you 
are, or there is an issue you have been 
trying to tackle for some time without 
success, please pass on the details to one 
of your committee members.  You will 
find their contact details on the back page 
of this Reporter. 
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Hip Hip Hooray - the Roundhill 
has opened as a proper pub again.   
 
Max and Rosi are the tenants and they have a five year 
tenancy, but please make use of them straight away, don't 
delay.  On opening night (7th November) there were four, 
yes four real ales.  Wines spirits and Small Batch coffee 
also available, but beyond that Rosi is proud to offer three 
different Kombuchas.  I have only tasted the one from 
Brighton creative brewers and fermenters Old Tree before 
- and it is delicious, a satisfying and complex flavour but 
just a hint of alcohol.  Another local drink producer - Fierce 
- will soon be providing an exciting tonic for your gin, or 
even by itself.  Instead of refined quinine they use the 
whole bark of the cinchona tree, the source of natural 
quinine, plus a bunch of other botanicals they grow 
themselves.  Still not enough choice?  Then try any one of 
their four ginger beers or the regularly changing craft ale. 
 

And when you've got a drink, how about some food?  The 
menu is vegetarian, but can be vegan if you prefer.  No 
meat then, but still serving 'burgers', 'meat balls' and even 
'calamari', this one is really trumpet mushroom, and, as 
Rosi said, it fooled her mum. 
 

Max has been running a Lewes pub for seven years, and 
they've been looking for a Brighton location since January, 
deciding on our local in June.  They have friends in the 
area, some will be behind the bar and others providing 
music.  They've done a great job redecorating and adding 
their own eclectic objects, and soon will be announcing 
special events.  Welcome to Round Hill Max and Rosi (and 
the two little ones). 
 

More trees wanted 
Or are they too much trouble? 

 

The Upper Lewes Road is unlikely to get new trees in 
a hurry (see article opposite) but Richmond Road was 
discussed at the Annual meeting.  Some trees were 
planted there a few years ago, and there is plenty of 
room for more.  At the time the Council seemed 
happy to provide them, perhaps they can again. But 
what do people on Richmond Road think? 
 

If you would hate to have a tree planted outside your 
home on the south side of Richmond Road please tell 
one of the committee, because we will be seeking 
more trees – for the cleaner air, bird perches and 
nest sites, food, shade and sheer delight they 
provide. 
 

It may be necessary to part-fund the tree-planting 
this time, but would people be willing to help?  
Please tell us if you might find a spare £20 upwards. 
 

There is a tree stump on the wide open pavement 
near our local pub – might this be another potential 
tree location.  If there are other places you think a 
tree might safely go please tell. 
 

By the way, have you stopped to admire the wall of 
flowering ivy growing up Sainsburys? Ivy is one of the 
last nectar sources for bees, and the greenery is 
usually full of sparrows. 

Max and Rosi 
 

welcome you back to 

 

The Roundhill 
 

Freshly prepared Vegetarian/Vegan food 

Selection of Real Ales 

Live Music 
 

Kitchen open Tuesday to Saturday 12 – 4, 5 – 9 

Sunday (roasts only) 12 – 5 or until they’re gone 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Crime on Round Hill 
Latest statistics 

 

The Police publish local crime figures, but they are 
always out of date.  Nonetheless here are some 
numbers for the Round Hill area, bounded by Sylvan 
Hall, the Ditchling Road petrol station and the Gyratory. 

 

Crime August September 

Anti-social 
behaviour 

4 7 

Bike theft 2 2 

Burglary 1 0 

Criminal damage 2 1 

Other theft 7 8 

Shoplifting 5 6 

Violence and sexual 7 10 

Other 0 1 

TOTAL 28 35 
 

In September most occur near the gyratory (13) or 
Ditchling Road petrol station (8) with a further 6 near 
the Upper Lewes Rd.  There were just 4 inside Round 

Hill – anti-social behaviour in Wakefield and Princes 
Roads, criminal damage in Belton Road and bike 
theft in Round Hill Crescent. 
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Make Friends with Round Hill 
A new way to keep in touch 

 

At our recent Annual Meeting a discussion suggested 
that there are lots of Round Hill residents who are 
keen to contribute their ideas, help with activities and 
share their skills, but they couldn’t commit to regular 
meetings.  The answer may be a special channel of 
communication available to you if you register as a 
‘Friend of Round Hill’. 
 

We already have several good systems of 
communication across Round Hill: our website - 
www.roundhill.org.uk; this quarterly newsletter; our 
two on-street noticeboards (on Princes and Ashdown 
Roads); notices on telegraph poles; Round Hill 
Community Noticeboard Facebook page and the 
Round Hill Yahoo group email. These are pretty good 
for letting people know about what has already 
happened and what is planned in the future. But not 
everyone wants to be a member of Facebook or 
regularly checks out the website.  Becoming a Friend 
of Round Hill will provide direct e-mail communication 
to you whenever activity is planned, ideas are sought 
or volunteers needed. 
 

What’s the idea? 
You may not be on the committee, but you may be 
doing Round Hill related things: e.g. running/ 
contributing to the website/Facebook group or 
organising a local book or community event  or 
campaigns, or you might want to offer your help or 
advice to inform some of the new ideas that come up.  
Or you may be prepared to help out sometimes at 
short notice at community events.  If any of the above 
potentially applies to you, we’d like you to join a 
dedicated email group.  You’d then be sent an 
advance copy of the committee agenda & resulting 
minutes, know your help/suggestions/advice 
regarding all items would be encouraged and act as a 
sounding board for committee members, especially at 
short notice for example when the society is 
contacted by the council regarding a consultation (see 
page 4).  We think it would be a maximum of 2-3 
emails each month.  We’ll abide by new data laws and 
keep your info safe, not use it for anything else, not 
pass it to anyone else and you can unsubscribe at any 
time.   You should also know that your e-mail address 
will not be shared with other Friends of Round Hill – 
you will not be ‘putting yourself out there’. 
 

Interested?  Drop me email: Annie Rimington 
amccabebrighton@gmail.com or call me if you’d like 
to discuss the idea: 07801701551. 
 

 

Acupuncture for Women's 
Health and Well-being 

 Fertility 
 Pregnancy 
 Gynaecology 
 Menopause 

Unit 4 Natural Health & Yoga Centre 
20-26 Round Hill Street 

Brighton  BN2 3RG 
 

Elaine Gibbons: 07905 743268 
Houri Alavi: 07814 500418 

 

www.acupuncture4women.org.uk 

 

Bad planning decision for some Belton 
Road and Crescent Road residents 

 

This ongoing development saga has been upsetting many 
of the 37 affected immediate neighbours for several years.  
The latest variation in detail involved more and different 
windows, with inadequate information in the 
documentation – just designed to cause upset.  Where 
there was once a business in a cluster of much modified 
buildings every plan has involved adding more property, 
more bedrooms, more overlooking and less open green 
space. 
Unfortunately the planning officers favoured the latest 
changes and recommended approval, and the elected 
members agreed, some (it seemed to observers) with very 
little understanding of the issues.  The building has been 
going on for some time and will continue for over a year! 

On-street car charging points 
Coming to Round Hill next year 

 

Fancy an electric car but have no off-street parking?  Well 
the Council is aware of the problem and has received 
£300,000 from Government to install 200 on-street 
charging points.  The points will be associated with 
lampposts (but will not threaten our beautiful cast iron 
standards).  We have written to the Council asking to be 
kept up to date, and they have responded positively, and 
said if you want one nearby you should say so in an e-mail 
to electric.vehicles@brighton-hove.gov.uk.  They hope to 
have them ready for use by October 2019. 
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Recycle Right 
Advice leaflet for those needing it 

 
Our new A5 leaflet: 
 

 
 
Walking round the streets of Round Hill it is common to 
see uncollected black boxes of recycling.  Sometimes these 
boxes have been left by the recycling crew because the 
mix is not what they want.  It’s good that people want to 
recycle, but it would be a great deal better if they did it 
right.  And that is where our new leaflet comes in.  It offers 
easy to grasp information on how to use the Council black 
boxes. 
 

Committee members will soon be delivering them through 
letterboxes of houses where the recycling box is clearly 
being misused, but if you want to help a neighbour with 
advice then you will soon be able to download a copy of 
this leaflet and print out a few copies. 
 

 
 

THE MARTHA GUNN 
Your local entertainment hub 

 

Come to us for: 
Pub Quiz every Tuesday 
Open Mike Music every other Wednesday 
Live Music (check our Facebook page) 
Good food every day: Roasts on Sundays, 
Goulash Monday, Zapiakanki Tues and Weds. 
Live Jazz on Thursdays 
A great beer garden for sunny days 
Comfy sofas inside for colder days 
 

We are at 100 Upper Lewes Road where 
a warm welcome is guaranteed. 01273 
681671. 
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Round Hill Reporter 

51 Upper Lewes Road 

Brighton BN2 3FH 
 

www.roundhill.org.uk 
 

We Tweet : 

Follow us at: @RoundhillSoc 
 

Yahoo Roundhill Community 

Group: a forum for  local info and 

advice (Google or find the link on 

our website). 
 

On Facebook at both : 

Round Hill Community Noticeboard 

and 

Round Hill Society Brighton UK 

 

The Round Hill Society Committee 
Chair Annie Rimington 8 D’Aubigny Road 

amccabebrighton@gmail.com 

  01273 609086   

Secretary/editor Rob Stephenson 51 Upper Lewes Road 

rob.stephenson51@gmail.com 

01273 673511 

Treasurer Barbara Harris 14 Mayo Road 01273 677610 

 Andrew Partington 6 Richmond Road 

Andrewjpartington@gmail.com 

07580 408522 

Community Events Kate Rice 33 Richmond Road 

katepotter72@gmail.com                     

07789 904 865 

 Jamie Aitchison 47 Richmond Road           

Jamieaitchison71@gmail.com           

07866 424890 

Environment Jan Curry 58 Richmond Road 01273 601320 

 Miriam Stephens 31 Richmond Road 

miriamstephens@hotmail.co.uk 

07739 795740 

 Eva Wendler 2/19 Round Hill Crescent 

wendler.eva@gmail.com 

 

 Stefania Rosso 98 Richmond Road 

stefania.rosso@gmail.com 

07855 894202 

 Kate Wolstenholme Bsmt 48 Round Hill Crescent 

kate.woolstenholme@gmail.com 

07547 983169 

 Vivien Eliades 66 Richmond Road 

vivien@eliades.org 

 

 

 
Veolia Waste Plant issues : 
Smell, noise and dust problems – Environment Agency 0800 807060 
Illegal parking in the CPZ  
Report it on 0845 603 5469 and select option 3 for a traffic warden. 
Student liaison officers:  
Sussex-  01273 678220 or on-line form at : www.sussex.ac.uk/about/community/talk-to-us 

Brighton- Andrew Keeffe  01273  641894   a.w.b.keeffe@brighton.ac.uk  
Non-emergency police reporting: call 101 if your issue is not urgent or you have a question, 
alternatively report a crime or incident on contact.centre@sussex.pnn.police.uk 
 

The Round Hill Reporter is published by the Round Hill Society 

to keep residents in the area in touch with local news, events 

and each other. We try to present a fair and balanced view but 

the opinions expressed in this paper are not necessarily shared 

by all. 

 

Letters or ideas for articles are welcome – please 

contact the editor at the address shown above. 

Deadline for March 2019 edition   14th Feb 2019  

 

 

Halloween Play Street – last one of the Year 

 

Thank you to everybody who participated in our 
Halloween Play Street.  The weather was very 
variable. A short downpour of rain and air which had 
turned cold probably explains lower attendance this 
year, but there was still an opportunity to meet new 
faces and to catch up with both friends and 
acquaintances within Round Hill.  Barbara provided 
drinks and cakes and there were also biscuits with a 
Halloween theme made by other volunteers – 
including real finger sponges!.  More pumpkins 
appeared as the afternoon progressed and it was 
again possible to stage the "doughnut on a string" 
event.  Play Street will be back in spring 2019.  

 

 


